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January/February Reminders 2023
Happy New Year and welcome back to NPS or if you have just joined the school, you are equally welcome!

The following are some dates and information for your diary – please consult our school website and Class Dojo which has regular updates for further information or amendments.

www.newcastleps.com

Primary Parent/Teacher meetings

These will take place from Monday 6th to Thursday 9th February.  Primary School closes at 1.15pm for parent/teacher meetings which will run from 1.30-4pm in the school hall.  There will be no P2 meetings on Tuesday or P1 meetings on Wednesday.
It is very important that you try to attend and talk to your child’s teacher about their progress.  Please be aware that supervision of your child/children is your responsibility and children should not be present during the interview.

Please note there will be no Fun Club or after school activities this week.
Industrial Action

Teaching staff have now entered Phase 3 of Industrial Action Short of Strike.  Whilst this action is directed to impact system level there are two points within Phase 3 which will impact pupils and parents, mainly that teachers will not be undertaking extra-curricular activities and teachers will not be responding or reporting to parents on an ad hoc basis in person, online or by telephone, outside pupil sessions except in exceptional circumstances pertaining to legitimate safeguarding and child protection issues.

Attendance

Attendance at the end of Term 1 was severely affected by sickness.  If your child is well, please endeavour to send them to school every day to ensure their attendance does not drop below 88%.  Education Welfare monitor school attendance and work closely with Education Authority and the Department of Education to ensure pupils don’t miss school and miss out.  Please be aware that lateness affects your child’s percentage attendance; 9.05am to 9.10am is late and after 9.10am your child is unregistered for the morning session.
Admissions
Pre-school and P1 applications for September 2023 open on Tuesday 10th January 2023.  Applications are made through the Education Authority Online Admissions Portal, EA Connect and you will be required to upload your child’s birth certificate.  Applications close on Friday 27th January 2023.
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Applications for Year 8 for September 2023 open on Wednesday 1st February and close on Thursday 23rd February 2023.
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Healthy Eating
NPS promotes a healthy lifestyle with our pupils, teaching the benefits of healthy eating and exercise.  Please endeavour to send a healthy snack or lunch with your child each day.  Each class operates a healthy snack and lunch policy. P4-7 can have a healthy snack from the school kitchen for £2.00 per week which consists of a bread-based snack and fruit.  This is very good value at just 40p per day!!  Milk and water are always available in school.
Payments Reminder
Please can payments for school dinners, snack, after school clubs and swimming be made when booked.  The school makes regular payments to EA for these services and non-payment by parents makes this process very difficult.  Also, it is unpleasant for staff to be continually requesting money.
Dogs

For health and safety reasons, dogs are not permitted on school grounds, even if you carry them!

Scooters and bikes
We encourage the children to walk, scoot and cycle to school as part of a healthy lifestyle but please do not ride bikes or scooters in the playground, we don’t want any accidents.  Please dismount at the school gate and wheel your bike or scooter across the playground.  This rule also applies to adults!

Assessment Week

To give you fair advance notice, our school assessments will take place for the two weeks, 15th-26th May 2023.  Please do not book holidays during this time and please make sure your child is in school every day and on time!
